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May 26, 2023 

Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

City Hall, Room 244 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

RE: File Numbers 230564 - 230568: Amendments to Memoranda of Understanding (MOU) between the 

City and County of San Francisco and various Unions representing City bargaining units 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

 

In accordance with Ordinance 92-94, I submit a cost analysis of five amendments to current MOUs. The 

amended MOUs cover the period July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2024.  

 

File number 230564 amends the MOU with SEIU, Local 1021, Miscellaneous, to add job classes that will 

be studied for future compensation adjustments. It has no cost. 

 

File number 230565 amends the MOU with SEIU, Local 1021, Miscellaneous to create an additional 5% 

salary step to classifications 8238 Public Safety Communications Dispatcher and 8239 Public Safety 

Communications Supervisor. The amendment affects 144 positions. The costs are entirely supported by 

the General Fund. 

 

 
 

File numbers 230566 and 230567 implement a section of State Senate Bill 170 which provides for 

retention payments for certain child welfare emergency responder workers in SEIU, Local 1021, 

Miscellaneous and Municipal Executives’ Association – Miscellaneous. The total value of the payments is 

Two hundred thirty-six thousand dollars ($236,000), which is funded by the State. There is a cost to the 

City of approximately sixteen thousand dollars ($16,000) to cover the employer share of FICA payroll 

taxes. 

 

File number 230568 amends the MOU with Municipal Executives’ Association – Miscellaneous to 

establish a program that provides payments to employees at the airport who elect to give up their 

allocated parking space in return for a monthly two hundred dollar ($200) payment to cover the costs 

of public transportation. Based on previous experience when this program was in effect, the expected 

cost is twenty-nine thousand dollars ($29,000). 
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If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact me at (415)-554-7500 or Carol Lu of my 

staff at (415)-554-7643. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Ben Rosenfield 

Controller 

 

cc:  Ardis Graham, Employee Relations Director 

 Severin Campbell, Budget Analyst 

 


